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Michael Zieja

From: John Percival
Sent: 09 May 2023 17:42
To: Michael Zieja
Cc: Peter Barnes; Planning Services
Subject: FUL/2023/0005 - New Sheringham Recycling Centre

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Our Ref CNF50298 
 
Dear Michael and Peter, 
 
FUL/2023/0005 - New Sheringham Recycling Centre 
 
To cut a long story short before her departure from NCC Nicola Young pointed out that we had provided conflicting 
advice regarding the above mentione application. 
 
As you will see form the email chain below, I am content to revert to our original advice given at pre-application 
stage. 
 
No archaeological work will be required in relation to application FUL/2023/0005. 
 
Regards 
 
John Percival 
 
John Percival, Historic Environment Senior Officer (Strategy and Advice)  
Community and Environmental Services  
Tel: 01362 869275 | Mobile:   
County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, Norfolk NR1 2SG  
Please Note I work in a flexible hybrid pattern but remain contactable by landline, mobile phone and email 

    
 

 
We now have a general mailbox for historic environment strategy and advice. Please send all new site/application 
consultations, existing casework enquires where you are unclear who our case officer is, and reports for review to 
hep@norfolk.gov.uk 
 
Norfolk County Council introduced Standards for Development-led Archaeological Projects in Norfolk on 1 May 2018. Please visit 
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/libraries-local-history-and-archives/archaeology-and-historic-environment/planning-and-the-
historic-environment for copies. 
 

From: John Percival  
Sent: 09 May 2023 17:24 
To: Nicola Young  
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Cc: Lorraine Houseago  
Subject: Confidential - New Sheringham Recycling Centre 
 
Our Ref CNF50298 
 
Dear Nicola, 
 
Confidential - New Sheringham Recycling Centre 
 
Thank you for email and apologies for the delay in getting back to you. 
 
Lorraine has looked into this and embarrassingly this is the second time in the last couple of months that between 
the three members of our team we have given conflicting advice relating to a planning application where Norfolk 
County Council is the determining authority. 
 
This is due to the different ways we log and record planning cases or potential planning cases that do and don’t 
require archaeological work, which we may well need to change. 
 
Having looked at this I think it is a borderline case with at best moderate to low archaeological potential. 
 
I am content to revert to our original advice. 
 
Based on currently available information the above-mentioned application would not have any significant impacts 
on the Historic Environment in terms of below-ground archaeology. 
 
No conditions for archaeological work will be required on application FUL/2023/0005. 
 
If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact me. 
 
Regards 
 
John Percival 
 
John Percival, Historic Environment Senior Officer (Strategy and Advice)  
Community and Environmental Services  
Tel: 01362 869275 | Mobile:   
County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, Norfolk NR1 2SG  
Please Note I work in a flexible hybrid pattern but remain contactable by landline, mobile phone and email 

    
 

 
We now have a general mailbox for historic environment strategy and advice. Please send all new site/application 
consultations, existing casework enquires where you are unclear who our case officer is, and reports for review to 
hep@norfolk.gov.uk 
 
Norfolk County Council introduced Standards for Development-led Archaeological Projects in Norfolk on 1 May 2018. Please visit 
https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/libraries-local-history-and-archives/archaeology-and-historic-environment/planning-and-the-
historic-environment for copies. 
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From: Nicola Young   
Sent: 30 March 2023 16:29 
To: Lorraine Houseago  
Subject: RE: Confidential - New Sheringham Recycling Centre 
 
Hi Lorraine 
 
I hope you are well. I was just reviewing our planning consultation feedback for this application and note that the 
historic environment team has recommended conditions around further archaeological investigation. Do you know 
whether further information has come to light since my initial enquiry a couple of years ago that has led to this?  
 
Many thanks 
 
Nicola Young, Infrastructure Project Manager (Waste)   
Community and Environmental Services   
Tel: 01603 224439 | Mobile:  
Floor 6, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2SG   

    
 

 
 

From: Houseago, Lorraine   
Sent: 18 February 2021 16:37 
To: Young, Nicola  
Subject: RE: Confidential - New Sheringham Recycling Centre 
 
Dear Nicola, 
 
Thank you for consulting with us for preapplication advice regarding the above proposal. I apologise for our delay in 
responding to you. 
 
Based on currently available information the proposal will not have any significant impact on the historic 
environment and we would not wish to make any recommendations for archaeological work.  
 
If you have any questions or would like to discuss our recommendations please contact the Historic Environment 
Planning Team on 01362 869278 or hep@norfolk.gov.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Lorraine Houseago 
 
 
Lorraine Houseago, Historic Environment Assistant (Strategy & Advice)  
Community and Environmental Services  
Tel: 01362 869278 
Norfolk County Council Environment Service, Union House, Gressenhall, Dereham NR20 4DR  
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We now have a general mailbox for historic environment strategy and advice. Please send all new site/application 
consultations, existing casework enquires where you are unclear who our case officer is, and reports for review to 
hep@norfolk.gov.uk 
 
Norfolk County Council introduced Standards for Development-led Archaeological Projects in Norfolk and a new historic 
environment strategy and advice charging schedule on 1 May 2018. Please visit https://www.norfolk.gov.uk/libraries-local-
history-and-archives/archaeology-and-historic-environment/planning-and-the-historic-environment for copies. 
 
 

From: Young, Nicola   
Sent: 08 February 2021 13:55 
To: Percival, John  
Subject: Confidential - New Sheringham Recycling Centre 
 
Hi John 
 
I hope you are well.  
 
We are beginning to develop plans for a new recycling centre for Sheringham (approximate location marked on the 
plan below) and I’m just trying to scope out what we never to cover in our planning application. Looking at the 
planning local list, it doesn’t meet any of the criteria that would trigger the need for a heritage and archaeology 
statement, with the exception of it potentially being close to an area with archaeological interest – according to the 
HER, there is an archaeological area close by but I don’t know exactly what this means and whether this makes it of 
‘high potential’? Are you able to advise on whether you would expect an assessment here? 
 

 
 
Kind Regards,  
 
Nicola Young, Waste Infrastructure Manager  
Community and Environmental Services  
Tel: 01603 224439 | Mobile:   
Floor 6, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2SG  
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